
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Established 
November 1978 

 
Pacific Heights 

Community Association 
Box 28013 RPO Westgate 
Saskatoon SK S7M 5V8 

 
info@pacificheights.ca 

 
Important Dates 

to Remember 
 

Jan 7 & 9 
Registration Nights 

Indoor Programs  
6:30PM – 8:00PM 

LB Pearson School 
Front Entrance 

 
Jan 8 

Executive Meeting 
7:30PM –9:00PM 
Fr.Vachon School 

 
Feb 12 

Executive Meeting 
7:30PM –9:00PM 
Pearson School 

 
Feb 5 

Newsletter Submissions 
Deadline For Spring Issue 

 
 

At pacificheights.ca, you 
will find links to our 

local schools’, places of 
worship and other 

City of Saskatoon services 
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Winter And Volunteers 
 

Other than it not being December 
21st, it pretty safe to say that 
winter has hit the prairies.  This 
also means registration for Indoor 
Programs and Spring Soccer are 
coming up soon.  This highlights 
the need for members such as you 
reading this message to lend a 
hand and volunteer with tasks 
such as Soccer and Fastball. 
 

Sign-up nights for both Indoor 
Programs are January --- and ---.  
Please see page two for more 
details.  We hope families are able 
to get out and sign up for the 
winter activities to keep healthy 
and involved.    
 

Spring Soccer is unfortunately a 
question mark.  We truly need 
someone to volunteer and take 
over the program.  As the former 
coordinator, I am able to set you 
up to take over the program.  I 
have the contacts and electronic 
forms to help expedite the 
process.  As well, I will work with 
you to organize the equipment for 
the teams.  Please consider 
coming to the January meeting to 
step up and help keep area kids 
active. 
 

Finally, I will be handing over the 
reigns of newsletter to Michelle 
Schmidt.  I enjoyed working on it 
and now look forward to putting 
more efforts on the website so 
that we can have a strong 
presence online as well. 
 
May the festivities of the winter 
season be shared with family and 
friends.  May it be safe and merry. 
 
Victor Marsollier, A.Sc.T. 
President  

Winter Dec. 2012     Pacific Heights
Community Association
www.pacificheights.ca

Like Us at FaceBook -- www.facebook.com/pages/Pacific-Heights-Community-Association

Word From The Schools
Father Vachon School 
3722 Centennial Drive – Ph: (306) 659-7210 
 

Father Vachon School is a place where all 
people are welcomed and where any family 
can choose a Catholic education for their 
children. Our school is friendly, safe, positive 
and ready to help each of our students reach 
their full potential.  
 

Several exciting Advent activities are planned 
for the month of December including: CSCC 
Turkey Bingo – Dec 5 (7:00PM) at the school, 
Christmas Program – Dec 12 (7:00PM) at St. 
Patrick’s Church and Advent Mass – Dec 13 
(1:00PM) at the school. Parents and 
community members are invited to attend any 
of our events – your presence is always 
appreciated. Father Vachon will be collecting 
non-perishable food items throughout the 
month of December in order to support the 
local parish’s food hamper campaign. Every 
donation truly makes a difference.  
 

If you are new to the Pacific Heights 
neighbourhood and have school-aged children, 
please call 659-7210 for more information 
about our school, how to register or to arrange 
a school visit. Have a faith-filled and Merry 
Christmas and may God bring you many New 
Year Blessings.  
 

Mr. K. Hanson – Principal

Lester B. Pearson School 
3620 Centennial Drive 
Ph:   (306) 683-7350 
 

Please plan to attend our 
Kindergarten Orientation Night on 
January 22 at 6:30.  
 

If you have a child who will be 5 
years old by January 31, 2014 this 
evening will be of interest to you.  
On this evening there will be an 
opportunity to meet the Kindergarten 
teachers, have an overview of 
Kindergarten curriculum, as well as 
a question period.  
 

We are also very pleased to be able 
have our Speech Language 
Pathologist in attendance to discuss 
her role in the Kindergarten child’s 
life as well as provide you with tips 
to assist in preparing your child for 
Kindergarten.  
 

Child care services will be available. 
Pleases call the number above for 
further questions. 
 

Mrs. D. Harkness – Principal 
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Infrastructure: 
 

The issue that was most discussed on the doorsteps of every Ward was the 
state of our infrastructure.  As a result, City Council will be determining the 
best course of action to adequately fund our roads and bridges.  You 
may see a number of news articles regarding this, but nothing has been 
finalized at this time. 
 

Traffic Flow: 
 

A number of questions were received about the traffic flow in and out of 
Fairhaven.   

o Clancy Drive has still not been reopened.  The early snowfall has 
hampered the completion of the changes to be made to Clancy 
Drive. 

o Fairmont Drive exit onto 22nd Street has just been narrowed to one 
lane.  This was always the intent of this off-ramp; however, motorists 
were using it as two and sometimes three lanes.  This was 
extremely dangerous and did not help with the flow of traffic.  There 
are plans to close off the access to Confederation Drive from this off-
ramp in the spring so that vehicles will not continue to wait for all 
lanes of 22nd Street to be clear before making their way onto 22nd 
Street.  The intent of this exit is to provide access to Circle Drive.  
Motorists wishing to utilize 22nd Street or Confederation Drive should 
be using the Fairlight and Diefenbaker exit. 

o I am in discussions with the Traffic Branch to work on a solution that 
will ease traffic flow in and out of this area. 
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Association Executive 
President – Victor Marsollier (Final Season)  
Vice President – Hillary Chaika 
Secretary – Irene Schwalm 
Financial Director - Daryl Campbell 
Past President – Vacant 
Director At Large (1st) – Michelle Schmidt 
Director At Large (2nd) – (Please Join Us)  
 
Task Force Leaders 
L.B. Pearson Liaison – (Need an LBP parent?) 
Fr. Vachon Liaison – V. Marsollier 
Newsletter – Michelle Schmidt 
Rink Coordinator – D. Campbell (222-8328)  
Social Events Committee Members 
 M. Schmidt (ideally a 3 or 4 person team) 
Volunteer Coord. – M.Schmidt (979-7888)  
Indoor Prog. Coord. – Hillary Chaika 
Soccer – (URGENT!! Need volunteer for Spring 
2013)  
Fastball – (Need volunteer for Spring 2013)  
Citizen Patrol – VACANT 
Webmaster – Vic 20 
 
“Success depends on team work …Together 

anything is possible.” 
 
 

Advertise with PHCA 
Our newsletter goes out in Sep/Dec/Feb and May 
and we currently reach 1842 homes in Pacific 
Heights and a portion of Confederation Park. 
 

Advertising rates for the newsletter are: 

 Business Card Size Ad – $25 — 2″ x 3.5” 

  1/4 page size – $50 — 5.25 x 3.5″ wide 

  1/2 page size – $85 — 5.25″ x 7.5″ wide 

If you are interested please call 306-979-7888 or 
email newsletter@pacificheights.ca 
 
 

Website advertising opportunity at 
pacificheights.ca 
 

$50 per month or $100 for 3 months you get:  
  

 3.3” x 3.3” ad space in a rotation of 7 ads 
 We average 18,000 hits and 2000 visits per 
month.  
 

If you are interested please call 306-380-8675 or 
email webmaster@pacificheights.ca 
 

 

Winter 2013 Indoor Programs -- Registration 
 

Monday January 7th and Wednesday January 9th 2013  -- 6:30 - 8:00 PM 
Lester B Pearson - Front Entrance -- 3620 Centennial Drive 

ADULT     
Boot Camp 18+ 8:00 - 9:00 PM Monday Jan 14 - Mar 25 $40 
Curvy Yoga 18+ 7:15 - 8:15 PM Monday Jan 14 - Mar 25 $50 
Floor Hockey 18+ 8:00 - 10:00 PM Tuesday Jan 15 - May 14 $25 
Volleyball 18+ 6:30 - 8:30 PM Monday Jan 14 - May 13 $25 
Zumba 18+ 8:00 - 9:00 PM Thursday Jan 17 - May 16 $50 
     
YOUTH     
Floor Hockey 6-9 6:15 - 7:00 PM Monday Jan 14 - Mar 25 $15 
Jazz/Hip Hop 6-9 6:15 - 7:00 PM Thursday Jan 17 - Mar 28 $15 
Basketball 10-13 8:10 - 9:00 PM Thursday Jan 17 - Mar 28 $15 
Volleyball 10-13 7:10 - 8:00 PM Thursday Jan 17 - Mar 28 Free 
     
PRESCHOOL     
Mini Soccer 3-4 6:15 - 7:00 PM Thursday Jan 17 - Mar 28 $15 
Mini Soccer 3-4 7:05 - 7:50 PM Thursday Jan 17 - Mar 28 $15 
Creative Dance 4-5 6:15 - 7:00 PM Monday Jan 14 - Mar 25 $15 
Creative Dance 4-5 7:05 - 7:50 PM Monday Jan 14 - Mar 25 $15 
 
Membership fee of $10.00/individual or family per year is required to participate in 
all programs. PHCA honours other community association memberships. 
 

Due to scheduling and instructor availability, the association would like to avoid 
any late entries. For alternate registration arrangements between, please call or 
text Hillary at 222-1606 or email indoor@pacificheights.ca 
 

Pacific Heights Community Association is always concerned that some children 
(Pacific Heights' residents) may be unable to participate due to financial reasons. 
If you know of a child in this situation, we may be able to assist. For programming 
questions please call 222-1606 or visit our website at www.pacificheights.ca for 
up-to-date information.  

2013 Outdoor Soccer Registration 
NEED a VOLUNTEER 

 
Pacific Heights needs a volunteer from the community to step forward by 
the January 2013 Executive meeting in order to prepare for the February 
Registration.  Otherwise PHCA Soccer will NOT happen. 
 
If you are free to help please attend our meeting at 7:30 at Vachon School 
January 8th, 2013. 
 
For more information, check out pacificheights.ca or please contact us 
at soccer@pacificheights.ca or call 306-380-8675 
 
Check pacificheights.ca for updates. 

Ward 3 News – Provided by Coun.  Ann Iwanchuk 
Residential Recycling Program Implementation 
 
The recycling program is scheduled to take effect in January of 2013.  This 
means that the recycling bins will be delivered to your home at some point  
after January with pickup to commence two weeks later.  Once your bin has 
been received, you will be charged $4.66 per month on your utility bill. 
 
The Scheduled Cart Delivery Timeframe is as follows: {Tentative} 
Neighbourhood Scheduled Cart Delivery 1st Anticipated Collection Date 
Pacific Heights January 21st  February 1st  
Confederation February 15th March 1st 
Please note that this will be on the agenda at the November 14th City Council 
meeting and has not yet been finalized. 

Jennifer Campeau, MLA 
Saskatoon Fairview 

 

Consistency Office 
Unit 16, 15 Worobetz PL 
Saskatoon, SK S7L 6R4 

 

Phone: 306-974-4125 
e-mail: jcampeau@ 

mla.legassembly.sk.ca 


